## **Mid-South Roadrunners**

## A chapter of the Fleetwood Motorhome Association













## Spring Newsletter - 2016 www.fma4fun.org

Well, here it is, my first newsletter as your new president. Hope everyone had a blessed Easter and a great winter. Spring is here and with that comes new beginnings. It still feels a bit strange. I've had some pretty BIG shoes to fill. Ray and Phyllis Easter have done a wonderful job with this club and continue to be of great help when we need it. Thank you Ray and Phyllis for your continued support. Also, I am looking forward to working with all of the other club officers and meeting all of the members we have not yet met.

This year was off to a great start with another fun rally at Lazy Days. If you missed it, I made my singing debut thanks to Larry Hornsby and Roger Davis. If you were there, my apologies. Our trip home was quite the adventure. We ran over a piece of wire which wrapped around the drive shaft and punctured 2 air bags as well as other damage to wiring under the coach. Thankfully it has all been taken care of and we are now ready for Myrtle Beach. We have never been to the rallies there and are really looking forward to it. We have heard great things about it.

Unfortunately there is no Mid-South Roadrunner rally scheduled for this spring. In fact, as of now, the only rally scheduled for this year is the summer rally in Bedford, PA hosted by Vince and myself. We are in need of volunteers for rallies this fall and perhaps a Christmas rally.

If you have never hosted or co-hosted a rally I can tell you it is a lot of fun. Yes, a lot of work but the fun out ways the work. Many of you know, this upcoming Bedford rally is the second rally Vince and I have hosted. Everyone seemed to enjoy the first one, two years ago, so much that we decided to do it again. In fact we had "requests" to do it again. And I can tell you, that if WE did not enjoy it we would not be doing it again. Please consider hosting a rally in your area. It will give many of your friends the opportunity to enjoy some of the things your part of the country has to offer and may never get to experience otherwise.

Thank you for electing me as your new president and if there is anything I can do to help any of you, please let me know. I will try to fill the big shoes that have been handed to me and with your help we can keep this, as Ray put it, "The Best Damn RV Club" in America.

"Stay on the Shiny Side of Life"

Tracey and Vince Lamonica